Riverview School Board Meeting
December 11, 2014
Riverview Administration Building
7:00 p.m.

<u>Member Present:</u> Robyn Roach, JoAnn Coyle, Scotty Andrews, Keith Baker, Brandon Cain, Jeremy Ramsey

Members Absent: Shane Sellers

<u>Others Present:</u> Stuart Hill, Tracy Massey, Jeff Meeds, Inez Cline, Ali Webb, Steve Lucas, Ron Edwards, Sandra Knight, Judy Ballard, and Delena Gammill

Stuart Hill opened the meeting with prayer.

The meeting was called to order by JoAnn Coyle.

Minutes of the November Regular Board Meeting and the November Special Board Meeting were presented. At 7:08 motion was made by Scotty Andrews to accept the November Regular Board Meeting and the November Special Board Minutes as presented, a second by Keith Baker. Motion carried, 6-0.

There was no citizen participation.

Dr. Gammill presented Arkansas School Boards Association Master Board Member award to Scotty Andrews for his 50+ hours of board training. She also presented the Arkansas School Boards Association Board Service award to Robyn Roach for his 30+ years of service.

Dr. Gammill presented to the board the request to add KES Playground as agenda item V-c to the board agenda. At 7:11 motion to add agenda item V-c was made by Robyn Roach, second by Brandon Cain. Motion carried, 6-0.

Raider Reach Lap Tops

Dr. Gammill presented the board the request to purchase 30 Dell refurbished laptops from Insight Systems for \$15,417.00, which does include the carts to house them. These are to be purchased with Judsonia 21CCLC grant money. At 7:14 a motion was made by JoAnn Coyle to accept the motion to purchase the 30 laptops, second by Scotty Andrews. Motion carried, 6-0.

KES Awning

Dr. Gammill represented bids for the KES awning.

- Arkansas Awning Works \$10.91 sq. ft. (10ft wide) total of \$30,464.63
- Outdoor Spaces \$10.28 sq. ft. (10ft wide) total of \$28,702.00
- Kool Vent \$11.63 sq. ft. (8ft wide) \$20,000.00

At 7:26, motion by Scotty Andrews to accept Outdoor Spaces for the KES Awning project, second by Robyn Roach. Motion carried, 6-0.

KES Playground

Dr. Gammill presented playground drawings for the Riverview Kensett Elementary campus. The companies were either TIPS/TAPS or state contracted. The Kensett PTO will contribute \$10,000.00 to the purchase of the playground equipment. Dr. Gammill proposed that the district contribute \$58,600.00, making total funds to spend on the KES playground \$68,600.00. At 7.45 motion was made by Scotty Andrews to make the limit to spend on the KES playground \$68,600.00, second by Brandon Cain. Motion carried, 6-0.

Motion was made at 7:46 by JoAnn Coyle to go into executive session to discuss resignations and employment. Second was made by Robyn Roach. Motion carried, 6-0.

President JoAnn Coyle declared to come out of executive session at 7:58 and meeting was returned to open session.

Resignations

At 7:59 motion was made by Jeremy Ramsey to accept the resignations from Loren Beason as Riverview Judsonia Elementary Counselor and Elizabeth Meeks as RHS Cheer Coach. Second was made by Keith Baker. Motion carried, 6-0.

Employment

At 8:00 motion was made by Scotty Andrews to hire Judith Rachelle Mize as the Riverview Judsonia Elementary Counselor, second by Brandon Cain. Motion carried, 6-0.

Reports

Steve Lucas highlighted the Riverview High School. He stated as of 12/11/14, the high school has an enrollment of 423 students, has an eight period day, and they have two lunch times. The high school has had many success stories thus far. The band and choir have had great success. The choir had nineteen (19) students to make the Central All Region Choir. The CBA program had sever students to pass the Microsoft Office test and the FCCLA advanced to state competition. The JAG program had two students to attend the National JAG Conference in Washington, DC. Also, the FFA competed at fairs, where they had a Grand Champion in the swine division. The FFA has also attended the State and National FFA Conferences. Mr. Lucas did state that they do have challenges. The students need to have the right attitude to be successful. Their academic performances need to be pushed to the next level to accomplish higher scores. One area the students are struggling in is math. Ron Edwards, who heads up the Mathematics Department, presented data to the board regarding math scores. Per Mr. Edwards, the Mathematics Department is currently working with Building Level Administrators to finalize intervention strategies for the students who are underperforming in math. Mr. Lucas did appreciate the support of the parents and students.

		•	
Lin	\sim	cial	,
rIII	u		

Sandra Knight presented the November financial reports.

Facilities

Date

The football field drainage project should be done by the end of the month, if the weather permits.

Miscellaneous

The Junior Choir sang at the Capitol today and the Senior Choir will sing tomorrow at the Capitol.

The Band will have their concert on Monday, December 15, 2014, and the choir's concert will be on Tuesday, December 16, 2014.

Semester Tests will be Thursday and Friday, December 18-19, 2014, with school dismissing both days at 1:30.

The final Board Training for the year will be Monday, December 15, 2014, at 5:30 at the Wilbur D Mills Coop.

Dr. Gammill gave each board member the Superintendent Evaluation form. These forms are to be turned into JoAnn Coyle by December 31, 2014.

At 8:36 p.m. Board President, JoAnn Coyle, declared meeting adjourned.

JoAnn Co	yle, Board f	President		
Keith Bak	er, Board S	ecretary		